Carver County Pheasants Forever Meeting minutes, 
November 15, 2021
Members present: 8, Live meeting at Waconia Brewery
FINANCIAL REPORT
Balance of accounts: $5924.67 in CMS, $3,789.19 in Old National Bank                                           
> Accounts payable: $3000 to National PF for gun-a-week raffle tickets
> We have $12,433 in merchandise value purchased for 2022 banquet.
> Paid $1000 to Scott county PF for acquisition purchase, Bradshaw WMA
>Treasurer’s report approved. 
OLD BUSINESS
>  John Faschenbauer, DNR regional wildlife manager, was present at the meeting to discuss how we can partner with the DNR to improve WMAs in Carver county.  John began by stating his territory was expanded and now includes Dakota, Scott and Carver counties. Only three people manage all the DNR lands within those counties, so he welcomed our willingness to help.  He has only a budget of $7-8000 for WMA maintenance.  Larger projects require a proposal and are competing for funds with other regions in the state.  He suggested tasks that we can help with:
    A. Cleaning trash from WMA parking lots in particular.  Sounds small, but is a big budget eater.
    B. Fence removal.  He can provide a special use permit for us to use equipment.
    C. Replace damaged or missing signs.  He can supply signs and posts.
    D. Potentially future use of a tractor for mowing fire breaks prior to planned burns.
    E. Cutting trees and spraying herbicide, these tasks require a training certificate.
    F. Installing blue bird and wood duck houses.
    G. Placing PF recognition signs in WMA parking lots.
Our discussions then turned to planning and acquisitions.  Future acquisition expansions must be in preplanned mapping and must have a willing seller.  As PF can move faster than the DNR with prep and legal background work we can leverage national PF in this capacity.  Still chapter members, because we are local, can better identify willing sellers.
We discussed pressure being put on the DNR for multi-uses of WMAs.  A proactive approach would be to identify locations on WMAs where observation towers could be erected for bird watchers that would not affect hunters.
We discussed tax forfeited and/or meander land in the county and the possibility of making them publicly accessible hunting lands.
>  John W. cleaned out the enclosed trailer storing the contents in his garage.  Then sold the trailer for $3500.  Sale proceeds are deposited in Old National Bank account.

Banquet Planning
>The banquet package was delivered to Jim Conway.
> Brad Fitzgerald will put together a MN Wild package (open item.)
> Planning to send save the date emails of our banquet, to members in December, including a link for buying tickets on line.
> Set ticket prices:  $55-member, $30-guest, $30-ringneck, $250-sponsor, $500-silver sponsor, $1000-gold sponsor.
> Banquet guns in inventory are at 15, plus we will receive an incentive gun for our purchase of gun-a-week tickets.  We will delay final gun purchases until gun-a-week raffle winners are announced in December.  Hopefully we will win some to fill out our requirements.
> Dan Demarce will check with Jonesy about purchasing beer signs for use as raffle prizes or silent auction items.
> John W. will update our banquet mailing letter.
Next meeting: December 13, 2021 6:30 pm at Waconia Legion or Brewery
Adjourned 9:04




